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Your Carmelite Friars, Nuns, 

and Sisters LOVE you!  We 

are PRAYING for you in 

these trying times.  Know 

that Our Good and Loving 

Lord continues to watch over 

you and provide you with His 

never-ending graces.  Please 

be patient and stay calm.  He 

will see you through this 

current crisis and through all 

of life s troubles. 
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The following is from Archbishop José H. Gomez regarding Coronavirus (COVID-19): 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
With the worldwide outbreak of  Coronavirus, we are confronted once more with the fragility of our lives, 
and again we are reminded of our common humanityτthat the peoples of this world are our brothers 
and sisters, that we are all one family under God.  God does not abandon us; He goes with us even now in 
this time of trial and testing. In this moment, it is important for us to anchor our hearts in the hope that 
we have in Jesus Christ. Now is the time to intensify our prayers and sacrifices for the love of God and the 
love of our neighbor. Let us draw closer to one another in our love for Him, and rediscover the things that 
truly matter in our lives. 
 
United with our Holy Father Pope Francis, let us pray in solidarity for our brothers and sisters here and 
around the world who are sick. Let us pray for those who have lost loved ones to this virus. May God 
console them and grant them peace.  We pray also for doctors, nurses, and caregivers, for public health 
officials, and all civic leaders. May God grant them courage and prudence as they seek to respond to this 
emergency with compassion and in service to the common good.  In this time of need, I invite all the 
faithful to seek together the maternal intercession of Our Lady of Guadalupe, and I share this prayer with 
you:   

 
 

 

HOLY VIRGIN OF GUADALUPE, 
Queen of the Angels and Mother of the Americas. 
We fly to you today as your beloved children. 
We ask you to intercede for us with your Son, 
as you did at the wedding in Cana. 
Pray for us, loving Mother, 
and gain for our nation and world, 
and for all our families and loved ones, 
the protection of your holy angels, 
that we may be spared the worst of this illness. 
For those already afflicted, 
we ask you to obtain the grace of healing and  
deliverance. Hear the cries of those who are vulnerable 
and fearful, wipe away their tears and help them to trust  
in you.  In this time of trial and testing, 
teach all of us in the Church to love one another  
and to be patient and kind.  Help us to bring the peace  
of Jesus to our land and to our hearts. 
We come to you with confidence, 
knowing that you truly are our compassionate Mother, 
health of the sick and cause of our joy. 
Shelter us under the mantle of your protection, 
keep us in the embrace of your arms, 
help us always to know the love of your Son, Jesus. 
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Pope Francis, Archbishop Gomez, and many bishops are encouraging us to deepen our love for the Eucharist 
during these difficult times when we are deprived of it.  There is an ancient tradition in the Church of 
making a "Spiritual Communion."  This began centuries ago when daily reception of the Eucharist was not 
allowed, and when some people could receive Holy Communion only once a year! 
 
St. Alphonsus de Ligouri (1696-1787) wrote a very beautiful prayer for "Spiritual Communion" which you 
could pray every day: 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

"My Jesus, I believe that You are truly present in the Most Blessed Sacrament.  I love 
You above all things, and I desire to possess You within my soul.  Since I am unable 
now to receive You sacramentally, come at least spiritually into my heart.  I embrace 
You as being already there and unite myself wholly to You.  Never permit me to be 
separated from You by sin.  Amen." 

CORONAVIRUS 
PLENARY 

INDULGENCE 
 

The Vatican's Apostolic Penitentiary has 
granted a plenary indulgence for people 
with COVID-19, for those who care for 
them, and for those who pray for 
them.  So all of us can all take part in this 
new plenary indulgence. 
 

Plenary indulgences are a dogma of the 
Church and an ancient practice of the 
faithful.  Plenary indulgences remit all 
temporal punishment due to sin, either for 
oneself or for a soul in purgatory. They 
must be accompanied by full detachment 
from sin. 
 

The conditions of an indulgence are: 
sacramental confession, reception of the 
Eucharist, and prayer for the intentions of 
the Pope, such as the recitation of the 
Creed, the Our Father, and the Hail Mary. 
 

What is unusual about this Corona Virus 
Plenary Indulgence is the statement that 
the person praying for it "has the will to 
satisfy these conditions as soon as 
possible," since it may not be possible for 
people to get to confession and receive 
the Eucharist for a long time. 
 

A person can receive one Plenary 
Indulgence a day.  It would be beautiful to 
offer this Indulgence every day for a 
different deceased person! 

ST. THERESE AND FREQUENT COMMUNION 
St. Therese's First Communion (May 8, 1894) when she was eleven was one of the great events of 
her life.  Eleven years later in Story of a Soul, she wrote, "It was a kiss of love. I felt loved, and I 
said, 'Jesus, I love you, I give myself to you forever... That day... Jesus and Therese were no longer 
two. Therese had disappeared, like a drop of water which loses itself in the ocean.  Jesus alone 
remained.  He was the Master, the King." 
 
St. Therese's First Communion set off a hunger for the Eucharist which lasted her whole life 
long.  But receiving Communion in her day was rare.  It depended on the permission of one's 
confessor.  After her First Communion, a verse from St. Paul obsessed her: "It is no longer I who 
live, but Christ who lives in me" (Gal 2:20).  Her desire for Communion kept intensifying, and her 
confessor gave her permission to receive it on all the great feast days.  This was such a joy and 
privilege for her that she began writing down her Communions in a beige notebook which she 
kept.  We still have this notebook.  In it we find that she was able to receive the Eucharist 22 times 
in 16 months.  On the evening before each Communion, her oldest sister, Marie, would prepare her 
carefully for the Mass the next day. 
 
When St. Therese entered Carmel on April 9, 1888, at the age of 15, we might think that she would 
be able to receive the Lord every day.  However, the prioress, Mother Marie de Gonzague, and the 
chaplain, Fr. Youf, were scrupulous about frequent Communion.  The nuns were sometimes given 
permission to receive only once a month.  St. Therese suffered greatly from this. 
 
In 1897 when she was 24 and was dying of tuberculosis, she was no longer able to receive Holy 
Communion because of her vomiting, breathing difficulties, and weakness.  This was a terrible 
agony for her, and she was greatly misunderstood by some sisters in the community because of it.  
 
Her last Communion was on August 19, the feast of St. Hyacinthe.  She offered it for the conversion 
of Fr. Hycinthe Loyson, an ex-priest who was the cause of great scandal in France at the 
time.  Most of the sisters would not even mention his name.  But St. Therese kept an article in the 
newspaper about him and called him "my brother."  His conversion preoccupied her all through her 
life in the monastery.  She wanted to offer her last Communion for him. 

 
In the infirmary before she died, she teased Mother Marie de Gonzague, "After 
my death, I'll get you to change your mind about Holy Communion."  And that is 
just what happened.  The scrupulous chaplain, Fr. Youf, died eight days after 
she did. The new chaplain succeeded in getting the prioress to let the nuns 
receive the Eucharist every day! 




